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 OTTAWA BRANCH         SUCCURSALE OTTAWA

Ottawa Branch Board Members Meeting

Monday 18 March 2019
Record of Discussion
ATTENDEES

Present: Karen Duval, Jason O’Dale, Bernadette Greene, Gerry Powell, Jim Cummings Alexei Mikhailov, LCdr Jeremy Marchand, LT(NL) Bruce Brown 
Regrets: Jeff Woznow, Tina Stone, Luis Matos, Roland Vaillancourt, Leslie Markey
	Item
	Discussion
	Action

	1
	Call to Order


The President called the meeting to order at 19:05
	

	2
	Approval of the Agenda

MOTION:  to approve the agenda as amended 










Carried
	

	3
	Approval of the Previous Minutes

MOTION:  to approve the previous minutes
Moved by: Gerry Powell
Seconded by: Jim Cummings





Carried
	

	4
	Review Action Items (Action Items List)

No changes were reported.  One new item was added.  
CLOSED: 
CANCELLED or OBE: 

PENDING: 1804, 1807, 1814, 1817, 1824, 1901
NEW: 1902
Deferred: 1811, 1819
	

	5
	Commanding Officers Reports
	

	5a
	RCSCC FALKLAND – LCdr Marchand
The CO reported that:

Corps strength:  remains at 131.

Recent events:
· A Professional Development Day was held for a couple of cadets and member of the staff on 2 Mar.

· Applications have been received for 76 course cadets and 12 staff cadets.
Upcoming Events:
· The deadline for applications for International opportunities is upcoming (16 Mar).

· 23 March – Marksmanship Weekend

· 26 – 28 April – Seamanship Competition – at Connaught with an overnight.

· 27 April – the next Community Coordination Council (CCC) meeting
Secretarial Note – this CCC has been postponed to 11 May – also our TAG DAY.

The CO also noted that the Corps has lost its in-house SCUBA coordinator.  There will be no SCUBA course this year, just a few pool sessions.
DISCUSSION:  
A question was raised about concerns for those SCUBA certificates started last year.  The CO will investigate.  Further discussion provided clarification about what was possible in the absence of a CIC volunteer in arranging using the commercial Dive Master. He is needed for certification.
MOTION:  to approve the CO’s Report

Moved by: Jason O’Dale

Seconded by: Gerry Powell





Carried
	

	5b
	NLCC VICE ADMIRAL KINGSMILL - LT(NL) Bruce Brown
The CO provided the following update:
Corps Strength:  Current strength is 104 cadets. Registration for this year is now closed. 
Recent Events:

· The Magnificent Squadron Competition was held at HMCS Carleton on Saturday 23 February. Four Navy League cadet corps participated.  All four Competition Teams from NLCC Vice Admiral Kingsmill placed first. 
· A good time was held by all. Cadets and volunteers were treated to lunch by provided by HMCS Carleton. Thanks to all those who helped on Competition day.
· NLCC Vice Admiral Kingsmill was stood down for the March Break.

· The medals for Kingsmill’s teams were presented on 17 March.
Upcoming Events:

· Kingsmill’s Teams will be participating in the Provincial Competition at CFN Trenton on 29-30 March. 
· A Sports Day for those not a competition team is being held on 30 March.
DISCUSSION:  
It was noted that KINGSMILL was the only corps to compete in one of the Sqn Competition events, yet obtained a 100% score in their assessment.  A bus will be needed for the Provincial Competition in Trenton. Expect that will be transport for 34 Cadets and 4 staff.  
MOTION: To approve the CO’s report

Moved by:  Bern Greene
Seconded by:  Jason O’Dale





Carried
	

	6
	President’s Report:

The President congratulated KINGSMILL on their great performance at the Squadron Competition and appreciation for the contribution of CARLETON to our hosting of the event, and the participation of the Branch members that supported the hosting.


She is still looking to meet with the CO of CARLETON.  Their schedules have not provided an appropriate opportunity.  The Propeller Guard for our 50HP outboard motor provided by Ont Div has arrived and is stored at her house until we install it.  

Participation (names and numbers) in the upcoming TAG Day was discussed to confirm our number ensured adequate Branch coordination in view of the AGM team being away, and other absences that we are now aware of.


The dates for upcoming ACRs was announced – 2 Jun for FALKLAND, and      9 Jun for KINGSMILL.  The Corps were still open to suggestions for ROs.  


The Board was reminded of increased pressure for those needing it (especially Board members) getting their VSS clearances completed (NL101 for new ones, NL107 for renewals).  
	

	7
	Portfolio Reports
	

	7b
	Vice President Sea Cadets – Jason O’Dale


The VP SC reported on the success of the March Break trip and how well it was enjoyed by those that participated.  He thanked the XO for all the planning that went into it, and the Treasurer for the admin support and aligning it quickly with NLC requirements for approval.   Lastly, he commented on the Change of Appointment Parade and scholarship presentations made, and recognized support needed for the Tag Day with many members absent.
DISCUSSION:

A long discussion ensued following a query from Jim Cummings on issues leading to and addressed in the rapid sequence of emails and secretarial vote for increased support to the March Break Trip, in view of the lower than expected participation rate achieved.  The Treasurer & VP SC noted the review of the plan to ensure it was viable, the funding options to confirm it would be viable, and the review by the Executive to consider the reasons for and value of still proceeding – all of which had to be done in short order to obtain NLC national sanction in time.  CO Falkland noted the delay he experienced in getting his approvals finalized at the RCSU level, which led to further discussion on planning option and time options considerations. 
There were many lessons brought forward by this experience, and more will follow, to be applied to future major trip planning. 
MOTION: To approve the VP SC Chair’s report

Moved by:  Bern Greene


Seconded by:  Jason O'Dale





Carried 
	

	7c
	Vice President Navy League Cadets – Bern Greene


The VP NLC also commended KINGSMILL for their strong performance at the Squadron Competition and thanked the Branch members who were a big part of hosting the event. She added that the teams performed well and deserved their wins.
DISCUSSION

A discussion on the carding requirement confirmed that it included all volunteers.  The President added that at upcoming competitions, Div would be verifying that all present displayed valid screening cards.  
MOTION: To approve the VP NL Chair’s report

Moved by:  Jason O’Dale


Seconded by:  Gerry Powell





Carried
	

	7d
	Treasurer – Gerry Powell`


The Treasurer provided the financial activity and reconciliation of the Branch account for the period ending in Feb and a report summarizing our financial state as we approach the end of the first quarter.  A copy of that report is enclosed.

The impact of the additional commitment to the March Break trip was noted.  While the Branch financial state remained healthy, it increased the planned 2019 budget deficit, which would now use up all of the surplus remaining in our cash account from 2018.

Additionally, while our cash account at the end of Feb looked good, significant expenses to be paid in March (March Break Trip, HOWARD bottom work, NLCC Parka order, etc) will place pressure on our cash flow in the lead up to our Spring Tag Days.  As such, this month’s report includes an estimate looking into March.  
Motion: To approve the Treasurer’s report:

Moved b: Gerry Powell
Seconded by:  Jason O’Dale





Carried
	

	8
	Other Portfolio Reports (as required)
	

	8a
	Chair, Membership – VACANT

The Treasurer noted that we were well behind on getting a membership drive.  Using a list generated by our last membership roster in the 2012 – 2015 period (and a few since), he had up to 68 names we could perhaps approach.  He committed to completing the Membership campaign letter for President’s signature this week, and three members committed to a ‘stuff and seal’ effort on Sunday to carry out a mass mailing.  
	

	8b
	Chair, TAG Days – Tina Stone


Jason. O’Dale presented a report he had been sent by Tag Day to provide to the Council.  
· 12 sites have been confirmed to date, but there are a number we have yet to hear back from we have back from a lot yet.  Follow up emails/calls have been made.  
· She is getting support from a wonderful parent from Kingsmill assisting he with phone calls
· The Church hall is booked
· We will need coin rollers and boxes 
· We have enough cans for April 6 but may need some for May
· Everything else is on schedule

DISCUSSION


The Treasurer confirmed he would get the coin boxes.  Coin rollers would have to be purchased,

The Coin rollers would have to be purchased. 


VP SC confirmed that he and TAG DAY chair would handle coin collect & count requirements on the TAG Day while the Treasurer was at the AGM

MOTION: To approve TAG DAY Chair’s Report

Moved by:  Jason O’Dale 
Seconded by:  Karen Duval





Carried
	VP SC

	8c
	Chair, Boats & Sailing Program – Luis Matos

The Boats Chair was absent, however, he had left information on three small zodiac options that he has identified from one supplier offering a good discount in an affordable range.  He was looking to attend another boat show to find additional options.
DISCUSSION

The Treasurer noted that we would be compensating him for his admission fees to boats shows attended to research this requirement,  


Jim Cummings enquired about whether there any options from Crown Assets Disposal or the like, acknowledging that these might be quite used.  The Treasurer commented that he believed that had already been investigated with no attractive options found.  He also reported that the Boat Chair had given him a copy of his email exchanges with the DND manager for that line item as he was not getting worthwhile replies.  While he had not yet followed up on that lead himself, he suspected that POC might not be the best route at DND to pursue.


The President advised that she had learned of two reasonably new but unused 14’Zodiacs at NLCC CARL PLACE and four 25HP motors that were excess holdings for them.  They did not need two safety boats, and might be willing to sell them as they wanted to buy more canoes.  A team would do a recce of them in the coming weeks when they could be accessed.  

MOTION: To approve the Boats Chair’s report

Moved by:   Gerry Powell
Seconded by:  Bern Greene





Carried
	

	8e
	Chair, Scholarships and Awards – Jim Cummings


The scholarship Chair advised that the Certificates of Appreciation for the Church and the Legions were in the CO’s Office awaiting the President’s signature.  
He also commented that we needed to ’connect the dots’ for the parents on the need for TAG DAY help for Fundraising.  As well, he has determined that Scholarship applications when sent as directed in the normal scholarship posters do not seem to get received as fast as when submitted thorough us.  This was supported by CO FALKLAND on difficulties in he has encountered with getting a repose to direct applications to the address in the posters,  

Lastly, he noted that there are a lot of scholarship opportunities available to Sea Cadets.  He noted in particular the up to $5000 scholarships recently given by the Naval Officers Association (sic) that he is going to purse for more information.  (Secretarial note – extensive scholarship support is offered across the country annually through the Royal Canadian Sea Cadet Education Foundation).  He complimented the NLC’s VP Maritime Affairs (Harry Harsch) for the great effect as the Chairperson of the RCSCEF.  
MOTION: To approve the Scholarships and Awards Chair’s report

Moved by:   Jim Cummings
Seconded by:  Gerry Powell





Carried
	

	9
	New Business

i. The Secretary noted that he could not find any specific agenda items for the upcoming Ont Div AGM.  However, the AGM was an excellent forum to raise ideas and to discuss common issues in the margins with other branches.  If Board members had any concerns that might be of value to pursue, they were to let the President know.  
ii. The Treasurer discussed the way ahead way ahead with the amalgamation of website services that had been envisaged for this month.  As KINGSMILL had obtained an extension on their current arrangement, this would be postponed, however, the CO was interested in options that could be developed and made operational before going online for use for the next training season.  CO FALKLAND commented on opportunities for such a site with our current provider.  The Treasurer took this as an action Item (arrange a new site for KINGSMILL to design/develop as required by end Aug that could be amalgamated with our current arrangements).
	Action: Treasurer

	10
	Next Meeting Date
the next meeting will be postponed a week and take place on 8 April 2019
	

	11
	Adjournment


The meeting was adjourned at 2108
	


Prepared by: 
Gerry Powell, Recording Secretary, dated 5 April 2019
Approved by: 
Karen Duval, President, dated ___________________

Enclosure: 
Agenda
Treasurer’s Report
Ottawa Branch Board Members Meeting

Monday 18 March 2019    19:00 – 21:00
To be held at HMCS CARLETON

79 Prince of Wales Drive. Ottawa ON, K1A 0K2
AGENDA
1. Call to Order by the President
2. Approval of the Agenda
3. Approval of the Previous Minutes – Recording Secretary

4. Review Action Items: – Recording Secretary (calling on OPIs for quick update or NTR)
5. Commanding Officers Reports

a. RCSCC Falkland
b. NLCC Vice Admiral Kingsmill,
6. President Report / Discussion Items
7. Portfolio Reports

a. Secretary (as required) -VACANT
b. Vice President Sea Cadets – Jason O’Dale
c. Vice President Navy League – Bernadette Greene
d. Treasurer – Gerry Powell
8. Other Portfolio Reports (as required)

a. Chair, Memberships – VACANT
b. Chair, TAG Days – Tina Stone
c. Chair, Boats & Sailing Program – Luis Matos
d. Chair, Volunteer Screening – Roland Vaillancourt

e. Chair, Scholarships and Awards – Jim Cummings 
f. Chair, Communications & Parent Liaison – Glen Hodgins

g. Chair, Property – Leslie Markey
9. New Business

i. Branch objectives/concerns/issues for Div AGM ?
10. Next Meeting Date – Propose 8 April 2019 
11. Adjournment 
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